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1  Mr Chair, as this is the first time that I am taking the floor in this 
Committee, allow me to reaffirm my delegation’s full support to you and the 
Bureau.  
 
2  My delegation thanks Professor Dire Tladi for his stewardship of the 
Commission at its seventy-third session. We also thank the Commission for its 
comprehensive report, and the Special Rapporteurs for their efforts on the topics 
addressed in Chapters IV and V of the report. 
 
3  I shall now address Chapters IV, V and X of the report. 
 
4  In relation to Chapter IV, Singapore congratulates Special Rapporteur 
Professor Tladi and the Commission for completing work on the topic 
³3HUHPSWRU\�QRUPV�RI�JHQHUDO�LQWHUQDWLRQDO�ODZ��jus cogens�´. Singapore was 
among those delegations that submitted written comments to the Commission on 
this topic. Like others, we considered the draft conclusions very carefully, and 
made some suggestions on how they could be clarified or improved. We greatly 
appreciate the Commission’s clear efforts to engage with Member States. 
However, my delegation remains of the view that the draft conclusions can be 
further improved or clarified in the manner proposed in our written comments. 
We have three suggestions. 
 

(a)  First, on recognition of peremptory norms. my delegation 
notes with appreciation the Commission’s incorporation in draft 
conclusion 7 of our comment that, in determining whether there is a 
“very large majority” of States accepting and recognising the 
peremptory status of a norm, a “large and representative majority of  
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Group on methods of work of the Commission and looks forward to updates on 
the Commission’s deliberations, and to close collaboration between the 
Commission and the Sixth Committee on this important issue. 
 
9  Finally, my delegation supports the inclusion of the topic “Non-legally 
binding international agreements” to the long-term programme of work. My 
delegation has read the syllabus with interest and notes that the prevalent use of 
non-legally binding memorandums of understanding or agreements by States 
illustrates the practical significance of this topic. If this topic is moved to the 
Commission’s programme of work, we hope that the Commission will take into 
account the rich practice of the Member States of the Association of Southeast 
Asian Nations on this issue. 
 
10  Thank you for your attention. 

 
………………. 

 




